McLauchlan, Anna (2017) *Glasgow's swimming pools 1804-2014*. University of Leeds. [Dataset] <u>https://doi.org/10.5518/118</u>

## Glasgow's swimming pools 1804-2014: names, locations and dates when they became operative and, if applicable, when they closed.

## Sources of information (associated with data\_jan17.csv)

ACCESS 2013. *Education Condition Survey Abercorn Secondary School*. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from: <u>http://www.glasgow.gov.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=15800&p=0</u>

Athletic Club. 1961. *Athletic Club Minutes 1961-1962. Minutes of the 3rd General Committee meeting held on Wednesday 8 November at 12:15.* The Royal Technical College Glasgow. Unpublished.

Athletic Club. 1963. *Athletic Club Minutes 1962-1971. Minutes of the 7th General Committee meeting held on Wednesday 15 April at 5.30pm in the Lecture Theatre.* The Royal Technical College Glasgow. Unpublished.

Askeland, E. 2008. Monday Interview: Peter Taylor: Revamp of RAC Club in top gear. *The Scotsman.* 29 September, p.28.

Buie, E. 2000. Housing plans for city campus; Strathclyde University to sell part of Jordanhill site. *The Herald (Glasgow)*. 6 April, p. 10.

Buildings at Risk Register for Scotland. 2009. Church Street School Swimming Pool (Former) and Janitor's House, 35, Church Street/Torness Street, Glasgow. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from: http://www.buildingsatrisk.org.uk/ref\_no/2706

Campbell, D.M. 1993. *Scottish Baths 1868-1914 and their conservation*. Submitted for the degree of M.Sc. in Architectural Conservation. Edinburgh: Conservation Unit, Department of Architecture, Heriot-Watt University. Unpublished.

Calder, C. 1991. Shop Talk. The Sunday Times (London) [Business]. 27 October.

Canmore. 2011. *Glasgow, 423 Paisley Road West, Iqra Academy,* 2011. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from: <u>http://canmore.org.uk/site/160658/glasgow-423-paisley-road-west-iqra-academy</u>

Caterer and Hotelkeeper. 2002. SAS opens in Glasgow. *Caterer and Hotelkeeper [News section, Staff]*. 21 November, p. 6.

City of Glasgow Swim Team. 2010. Knightswood Pool Closure. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from: <u>http://www.swimglasgow.co.uk/home/news/638-knightswood-pool-closure</u>

Construction News. 1999. Business Leads (2 of 4). *Construction News*. 29 July (Thursday).

Cooper, J.N. 1972. *Simply Anderston – the story of a Glasgow Burgh*. Glasgow: Vista of Glasgow.

Corporation of Glasgow. 1966. Corporation of Glasgow Education Committee Handbook 1966-67. Glasgow: Corporation of Glasgow.

Corporation of Glasgow. 1967 Corporation of Glasgow Education Committee Handbook 1967-68. Glasgow: Corporation of Glasgow.

Corporation of Glasgow. 1968. Corporation of Glasgow Education Committee Handbook 1968-69. Glasgow: Corporation of Glasgow.

Corporation of Glasgow. 1969. Corporation of Glasgow Education Committee Handbook 1969-70. Glasgow: Corporation of Glasgow.

Corporation of Glasgow. 1972. Corporation of Glasgow Education Committee Handbook 1972-73. Glasgow: Corporation of Glasgow.

Daily Record. 1997. Budget of Cuts and Closures; Cuts in Glasgow council are aimed at saving pounds 80,700,000, and could cost up to 2000 jobs. *Daily Record*. 11 March (Tuesday), p.2.

Dean of Guild Court. 1958. City of Glasgow. Petitioner's Name, Glasgow Corpn: (Education). Locus, Kinfauns Drive, Drumchapel. Index No, 1958/101.

Dean of Guild Court. 1964. Petitioner's Name, Glasgow Corpn: (Education). Locus, Shawlands Academy. Index No, 1964/230.

Dean of Guild Court. 1968. City of Glasgow. Petitioner's Name: Glasgow Corpn: (Education). Locus, St Augustine's Sec School, Milton. Index No, 1963/348.

Dean of Guild Court. 1965. City of Glasgow. Petitioner's Name: Glasgow Corpn: (Education). Locus, Vicarfield Street. Index No, 1965/170.

Dean of Guild Court. 1967. City of Glasgow. Petitioner's Name: Glasgow Corpn: (Education). Locus, St Leonard's Sec School, Lochend Rd. Index No, 1967/666.

Dean of Guild Court. 1969. City of Glasgow. Petitioner's Name, Glasgow Corpn: (Education). Locus, Knightswood Community Centre. Index No, 1969/69.

Dean of Guild Court. 1971. City of Glasgow. Petitioner's Name, Glasgow Corpn: (Education). Locus, Bellarmine Secondary School. Index No, 1971/103.

Dean of Guild Court. 1974. 1973 City of Glasgow. Petitioner's Name: Glasgow Corpn: (Education). St Mungo's Academy Crownpoint Road. Index No, 1974/304.

Dean of Guild Court. 1975. City of Glasgow. Petitioner's Name, Glasgow Corpn: (Education). Locus, Avenue End Road. Index No, 1975/266.

Denholm, A. 2012. Muslim parents bid to set up private Islamic school. *The Herald (Glasgow)[News]*. 30 June (Saturday), p.8.

Dictionary of Scottish Architects. 2013. DSA Building/Design Report (11 Aug. 2013, 5:00 pm.) Ardoch Street School. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from: http://www.scottisharchitects.org.uk/building\_full.php?id=412094

Evening Times (Glasgow). 2001. City hotel to create 100 jobs. *Evening Times (Glasgow)*. 1 February, p.16.

Evening Times. 2003. Timespast: Steamie, Rutherglen Road, 1970. *Evening Times (Glasgow)*. 17 April, p.14.

Glasgow City Council. 2000. Education Services. The Future for Education: Project 2002 Modernising Glasgow's Secondary Schools. Glasgow: Glasgow City Council, Education Services.

Glasgow City Council. 2015. Planning: Simple Search. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from: https://publicaccess.glasgow.gov.uk/online-applications/

Glasgow Corporation. 1960. Glasgow Corporation Baths and Wash-Houses: Annual Report. Year Ended 31st May 1960. Glasgow: Glasgow Corporation.

Glasgow Corporation. 1961. Glasgow Corporation Baths and Wash-Houses: Annual Report. Year Ended 31st May 1961. Glasgow: Glasgow Corporation.

Glasgow Life. 2013. Knightswood Community Centre. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2013 – link no longer active]. Available from: <u>http://www.glasgowlife.org.uk/communities/facilities/knightswood-community-</u> <u>centre/Pages/default.aspx</u>

Glasgow Life. 2015. Netherton Community Centre. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from: <u>http://www.glasgowlife.org.uk/communities/facilities/netherton-</u> <u>community-centre/Pages/default.aspx</u>

Govan High School. 2014. Handbook. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from: <u>http://www.glasgow.gov.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=14891&p=0</u>

Govan press. 1973. K.P. Baths future. *Govan Press*. 9 February, p.7.

Govan Post 1984. Ibrox Baths to close. *Govan Post*. 26 October, p.1.

Govan Post. 1986. Ibrox Baths up for grabs [by a post reporter]. *Govan Post*. 25 April, p.1.

Govanhill Baths Community Trust. 2015. Govanhill Baths Community Trust. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from: <u>http://www.govanhillbaths.com</u>

Historic Scotland. 1987. 71 Broomloan Road, Broomloan Road Public School, Now Nursery School And Summertown Centre With Return Elevations To Summertown Road And Neptune Street .Ref:33335.

Historic Scotland. 1988. 106 West Nile Street, Former Victoria Baths Ref:33254. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from: <u>http://data.historic-</u> <u>scotland.gov.uk/pls/htmldb/f?p=2200:15:0::::BUILDING,HL:33254,townhead%20baths</u>

House, J. [illustrated by Eadie, R.]. 1913. The plumber in Glasgow: the history of the firm of Hugh Twaddle & Son, Ltd., 130-132 London Road Glasgow, from 1848 to 1948. Glasgow: Privately printed by Robert Maclehose and Co. Limited.

Jordanhill College of Education. 1963. Opening of Crawfurd Building Gameshall • Swimming Pool by Her Majesty the Queen accompanied by His Royal Highness Prince Philip Duke of Edinburgh on Wednesday, 3rd July. Glasgow: McCorquodale & Co., Ltd.

Jordanhill College of Education. 1976. JCE/1/14: Jordanhill College of Education Board of Governors Minutes of meetings, 1971-1976.

Madeley, G. 2005. Sick Note Ghetto. Daily Mail (London). 29 October, p.32.

Mann, W.M. 1993. *The Baths: the story of the Western Baths, Hillhead from 1876 to 1990 [with additional material by Jack House]*. Glasgow: Western Baths Club.

McArthur,W.E. 2002. John Street Senior Secondary School. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from: http://www.dalmarnock.ukschool.com/School%20JohnSt%201900s.htm

McCallum, F. 2001. Me And My Job - Careers; Jim's New Post Is Working Out Fine. *The Express*. 22 February, p. 70.

Mooney, G. and Fyfe, N. 2006. New Labour and Community Protests: the Case of the Govanhill Swimming Pool Campaign, Glasgow. *Local Economy*. **21**(2), pp.136-150.

Murray, G. 2005. Crumbling baths to make way for pounds-5M scheme; Council bosses hope proposals will help to regenerate area. *Evening Times (Glasgow)*. 16 August, p.11.

O'Brien, G. 2010. *Played in Glasgow: Charting the heritage of a city at play*. London: Malavan Media Ltd.

Pollokshaws News. 1909. Pollockshaws Baths Opened 20 May 1909. *Pollokshaws News*. 28 May, p.2.

PR Week. 1991. Snaps. PR Week. 17 October.

Scottish Government. 2013. *Narrative of School Openings, Closures, Relocations and Mergers*. April 2013. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from: http://www.gov.scot/Topics/Statistics/Browse/School-Education/openingsnarrative07 (consulted 21 July 2015)

Smithycroft Secondary School. [No date]. *Welcome to Smithycroft Secondary School. Welcome to our school. About Smithycroft Secondary*. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from: <u>http://www.smithycroft-</u>

sec.glasgow.sch.uk/PlainText/PlainText.aspx?SectionId=f648568c-f21c-4b9e-acbe-2df1b36c9869

St Mungo's Academy. 2001. *History of St Mungo's*. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from: <u>http://www.st-</u><u>mungosacademy.glasgow.sch.uk/PlainText/PlainText.aspx?SectionId=c92eeebb-4d0b-4019-9814-1df714ab3698</u>

The Architectural Heritage Fund, 2012. Annual Review 2011-12. Glasgow: Glasgow Building Preservation Trust [Broomloan Road Public Schools, p.49]

The Corporation of Glasgow Education Department. 1963. Formal opening of St. Margaret Mary's R.C. Secondary School on Wednesday, 13th March, 1963 by Councillor Thomas McCalmont, J.P. [Mitchell Library Reference D-ED8/1/41/100].

The Evening Times. 1936 Park Pool Recalled. *The Evening times*. 28 August. [Scrapbook 17 - The Mitchell Library].

The Glasgow Story. [No date a]. St John's Infant School. Glasgow City Archives. Department of Education. Reference: D-ED 5/29/4/84. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from:

http://www.theglasgowstory.com/image/?inum=TGSA02463&t=2

The Glasgow Story. [No date b]. Hamilton Crescent Secondary (Balshagray Annexe). Glasgow City Archives. Department of Education, Glasgow City Archives, Department of Education, Reference: D-ED 5/29/6/119, [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from: <u>http://www.theglasgowstory.com/image/?inum=TGSA02487</u>

The Glasgow Story. [No date c]. Kinning Park Baths. Mitchell Library, Glasgow Collection, Postcards Collection. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from: http://www.theglasgowstory.com/image.php?inum=TGSA00639

The Glasgow Story. [No date d]. University Swimming Pool. Glasgow University Archive Services, Building Photographs. PHU24/5. [Online]. [Accessed 21 July 2015]. Available from: <u>http://www.theglasgowstory.com/image.php?inum=TGSD00230</u>

The Glasgow Herald. 1937. Glasgow Baths Closed. Pollokshields Company's Difficulties. Position of Other Private Clubs. *The Glasgow Herald*. 27 January, p.11.

The Globe and Mail (Canada). 1982. Commonwealth Holiday Inns of Canada Limited. *The Globe and Mail (Canada)*. 27 January (Wednesday).

The Herald (Glasgow). 1927. Pollokshaws Baths: Formal opening by Lord Provost. *The Herald (Glasgow)*. 26 April, p.10c. [Bath open 25 April 1927]

The Herald (Glasgow). 1992. Elegant addition to the city landscape. *The Herald (Glasgow)*. 3 December, p.12.

The Herald (Glasgow). 1994. Attempt to save 'steamie'. *The Herald (Glasgow)*. 1 July, p.3.

The Herald (Glasgow). 1996. Lottery grant sets Gorbals on track for leisure centre. *The Herald (Glasgow)*. 6 March, p.3. "Local Glasgow councillor Jimmy Mutter said the development was long overdue. "We lost the Gorbals Baths back in 1981…" (The Herald (Glasgow), 1996).

The Scotsman. 2000. Age is boom industry. *The Scotsman*. 3 April, p.17.

Ward, S. 2000. Making a healthy profit. *The Sunday Herald*. 23 January, p.17.

Williamson, M. 2010. [No headline] HS-Business. The Herald (Glasgow). 15 February (Monday), p.26.